
BOARD OF TRUSTEES WORK SESSION 
11004 Carpenter Street, Mokena, Illinois 60448 

Monday, May 23, 2022 
 

CALL TO ORDER 
Mayor Pro Tem Metanias called the Board of Trustees work session to order at 7:37 p.m. 

 
ROLL CALL 

The following Trustees were present: 
   

Rob Dauphinais 
Debbie Engler 
Melissa Fedora 
George Metanias (Mayor Pro Tem) 
Jim Richmond 

 
Absent: Mayor Frank A. Fleischer 
  Trustee Joseph Budzyn 
   

Also present were the following: Village Clerk Melissa Martini; Village 
Administrator John Tomasoski; Assistant Village Administrator Kirk Zoellner; Village 
Attorney Carl Buck; Finance Director Sharon Dangles; Community and Economic 
Development Director Matt Ziska; Interim Chief of Police Brian Benton; Director of 
Public Works Jim Kulesa; and Assistant Public Works Director Dan Peloquin 
 

Fiscal Year 23 Draft Budget Overview  
Village Administrator John Tomasoski presented the following item: 
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Discussion: 
 
Village Administrator John Tomasoski stated that due to the status of the proposed budget for 
Fiscal Year 2023 (FY23) and that he has a family wedding out of state at the end of the month, it 
was Village staff’s desire to have the proposed FY 23 budget presented for approval at the June 
13, 2022 Board meeting. 
 
Mayor Pro Tem Metanias thanked the Board and Village staff for their hard work and felt the 
Village was in a strong financial position headed into FY 23.  Trustee Dauphinais appreciated 
staff’s plans to improve the Village’s holiday decorations and the Board discussed the various 
holiday options presented to lease for FY 23.  The Board directed staff to lease the Frozen Sit in 
Sleigh and Elsa Throne. 
 
As a follow-up to the fleet discussion earlier this year, Director of Public Works Jim Kulesa 
reviewed the water department box truck replacement. Several employees from the water 
department went to New Lenox to review a similar vehicle used by the Village for the last 10 
years and confirmed this was the type of design needed. A second design type was also reviewed 
like the vehicle used by Excel Electrical and this was deemed inappropriate. The team then 
reviewed the quote with options from the Village of Romeoville which was used to estimate the 
budgeted cost of $187,000. Several options were removed from the quote to reduce cost and sent 
to the manufacturer for an updated quote. At the time of this review, the official quote was not 
received but the supplier estimated a price in the $160,000 range, which was staff’s 
recommendation.   
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The Board directed staff on the following: 
 

• Move forward with staff’s recommendation for the water department box truck 
replacement. 

• Transfer $425,000 from the General Fund to Municipal Parking (Capital Improvement) 
for the re-pavement of half of the Hickory Creek Metra Lot (Phase 1 of 2 – East side). 

• Transfer $5.06M to Municipal Facilities for funding of the new police station. 
• Presentation of the proposed FY 23 budget at the June 13, 2022 Board meeting. 
• Presentation of the proposed FY 23 water rate adjustment of $0.25/1,000 gallons at the 

June 13, 2022 Board meeting. 
• Presentation of the proposed FY 22 budget amendments at the June 27, 2022 Board 

meeting. 
 
There being no further business to bring before the Mayor and Board of Trustees, Mayor Pro 
Tem Metanias adjourned the work session at 8:22 p.m.   


	CALL TO ORDER

